

Georgia Civil War Heritage Trails®

A Grass Roots, 501c3 Nonprofit Organization
Linking Historical Education with Economic Development

June 1, 2015

The Honorable Jerry Roseberry Mayor, City of Oxford 100 West Clark Street Oxford, Georgia 30054

Dear Mayor Roseberry,

I want to thank you for both yours and your city's parts in the dedication ceremony at Old Church held last Wednesday. Fortunately the weather cooperated for us to have a nice crowd during a pleasant day!

During the time I attempted to express thanks to everyone involved with the creation of the new interpretive marker at Old Church I was cognizant of the need to keep my comments brief. Yet in doing so I failed to express my gratitude to several people deserving of thanks. Among these individuals are City Manager Bob Schwartz and City Clerk Lauran Willis. Both have been most helpful as our project has progressed. Thank you!!

Respectfully,

Steven W. Longcrier ()

Georgia Civil War Heritage Trails®

Post Office Box 1864 Evans, Georgia 30809

E-mail: slongcrier@hotmail.com or steve@civilwarheritagetrails.org

706-868-8403 (home) 706-414-4296 (cell)

cc: Mr. Bob Schwartz
Ms. Lauran Willis